
 
 

 
 

 
 

                                                                                                                                       
          

 
Tuesday 30 July 2019  

 

Practice Nurse Engagement 
 

What’s in your Practice Nurse Engagement Bulletin? 
 

This weekly bulletin provides details of training, guidance, access to past 
editions and lots more. There’s also helpful information on the web 
pages dedicated to our practice nursing colleagues. Please click here to 
bookmark these pages. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.valeofyorkccg.nhs.uk/practice-nurses-and-nurse-practitioners-in-the-vale-of-york/practice-nurse-engagement-bulletin/
https://www.valeofyorkccg.nhs.uk/practice-nurses-and-nurse-practitioners-in-the-vale-of-york/practice-nurse-engagement-bulletin/


Need to know 
 

 
Practice Research Nurse and HCA Event 
 
When: Monday 16 September 12:00-3:30 
 
Where: Cloth Hall Court, Qubec Street, Leeds. LS1 2HT. 
 
What: NIHR Clinical Research Network (CRN) are hosting a follow up event to their 
practice research forum that took place in March. The agenda to this event can be 
found through this link, and includes updates on the upcoming CANAssess study 
around palliative care and ATTACK (Aspirin To Target Arterial events in Chronic 
Kidney Disease) study. 
 
To book your place please respond to admin.crnyorkshumber@nihr.ac.uk to by 
Monday 19th August. If there is an insufficient number of attendees the event may 
need to postponed until later in the year. 
 
 
  

https://www.valeofyorkccg.nhs.uk/data/uploads/practice-nurses-section/sept-2019-prn-event-agenda-v1-1.docx
mailto:admin.crnyorkshumber@nihr.ac.uk


Genetic Links to Anxiety and Depression (GLAD) Study: Poster 

The CRN Yorkshire and Humber are inviting practices to display the poster for their 
GLAD study. This will allow your patients to ‘self-register’ to this Mental Health study. 
There are no site payments involved however the accruals will be mapped to your 
site. Anyone aged 16 years or older who has experienced depression and/ or anxiety 
(including OCD, BDD, and other related disorders) can join this study to facilitate 
future research. Participants will also join a national Mental Health BioResource and 
contribute to the largest ever single study of anxiety and depression. 

All enrolment takes place online at www.gladstudy.org.uk. An online animation 
explains the consent process with more detailed information in text format. Once 
participants have provided consent and completed an online questionnaire, they will 
be sent a saliva DNA sample kit to enable genetic studies. All samples are managed 
by the study team. 

There are no Service Support Costs allocated to this study. Accruals will be mapped 
to the GP site. In the case that the participants medical notes need to be reviewed at 
a later date the study team has provided confirmation that there will be funding 
allocated for this activity.  

If you would like to take part and display the poster please inform 
joanne.holmes@nhs.net and the studysupport.crnyorkshumber@nihr.ac.uk  to log 
your participation and to facilitate launching in your site, please fill out a brief online 
form to provide the GLAD team with your contact and practice details: 
https://is.gd/glad_nhs_survey 
  
For the recruitment strategies section, please indicate that you will be using 
posters/leaflets and feel free to add any additional strategies you would like to 
implement. It will then ask you how many posters/leaflets you wish to have sent to 
you. We would prefer to send at least 200 leaflets, as they tend to run out quickly. 
You can skip all of section 4 asking about site considerations. If you aren’t sure 
how to respond to an item, please feel free to skip the question or reach out to the 
GLAD team at GLADadmin@kcl.ac.uk 

   

Training, development and education opportunities 
   
 
Advanced Clinical Practitioner Conference 
 
When: Monday 07 October 2019 
 
Where: Horizon Leeds, 2 Brewery Wharf, Leeds, LS10 1JR 
 
What: The role of the ACP continues to grow in importance, last year there were 681 

http://www.gladstudy.org.uk/
mailto:joanne.holmes@nhs.net
mailto:studysupport.crnyorkshumber@nihr.ac.uk
https://is.gd/glad_nhs_survey
mailto:GLADadmin@kcl.ac.uk


Trainee ACP  this year that number has grown to 832. 
  
The conference will provide an opportunity to share good practice, identify the 
challenges and opportunities in developing advanced clinical practice in the 
workplace  
  
Hear how the proposed HEE Academy of Advanced Clinical Practice (ACP) are: 
  

• Developing and supporting national roles which are transferable 
• Working in partnership with Post Graduate Medicine to ensure high 

quality programmes 
• Developing  new ACP clinical pathways, with associated 

curriculum/standards  
• Establishing a robust credentialing process for each ACP pathway  
• Developing an equivalence route to credentialing for existing 

practitioners  
• Ensuring a register is in place, and the required clinical governance 

process, for each ACP pathway   
 
Further information around booking will be circulated shortly 
 
 
   

 
Further Training and Development 
 
We regularly update the dedicated Practice Nursing training and development pages 
on our website. Below are just some of the courses taking place over the upcoming 
months. Please follow this link for more information and booking details. 
 

• Suicide Bereavement Training- 10 September in Manchester 
• Motivational Interviewing Introduction- 19 September in Manchester (Further 

dates available) 
• Children and Adults Safeguarding Hot Topics- 1 October in Malton (Further 

dates available) 
• Carers Awareness Training- 1 October in York 
• Quality Improvement Programme for Practice Nurses- 10/11 October in York 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

https://www.valeofyorkccg.nhs.uk/practice-nurses-and-nurse-practitioners-in-the-vale-of-york/training-and-revalidation/


 

Useful information 
   

Digital Nurse Network: 
Webinar Three  
 
If you wish to subscribe to the Digital 
Nurse Network please contact the 
new NHSx email address - 
digitalnursenetwork@nhsx.nhs.uk   
 
The recording from webinar three of 
the Digital Nurse Network please 
follow this link.  
 
If you would like to book your place 
on the webinar four, please check the 
NHS England events page. 

 
 

Retention and Progress for 
ACP’s and PA’s 
 
The Humber, Coast and Vale Faculty 
of ACP and PA is working to explore 
retention and also career progression 
and have designed a survey to 
investigate they factors behind this. 
The information will help inform as to 
the general picture of what is 
happening in the region, what is 
working or where more support or 
guidance is needed.  
  
The survey will close on 23 August. 
To access the survey please follow 
this link. 
  

 
   

Sharing good practice, insight and feedback 
 

YOR-Insight is a soft intelligence tool to provide anonymous insights and feedback 
about gaps, issues or good practice. 
 

Sharing information provides an excellent opportunity for the CCG to facilitate the 
sharing of best practice and lessons learned. Open the YOR-Insight web tool. 
 
The CCG are also looking for areas of good practice and shared learning to share 
with practice nurses across the Vale of York. If you have anything you would like to 
share please contact sam.varo@nhs.net 
 
   
 

This bulletin has been produced by NHS Vale of York Clinical Commissioning Group. 
 

If you would like to unsubscribe from this bulletin email sam.varo@nhs.net 
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